	THE OC COMMUNICATOR

[image: image1.jpg]0 C

OXNARD COLLEGE




September 17, 2007

At the September 11 meeting of the Board of Governors of the Ventura County Community College District I presented a "State of the College" status report on Oxnard College for the fall semester.  The information on increased enrollments was positive since Oxnard College is back on a growth cycle with a headcount of more than 7,000 students.  I also gave a preview of the many changes that will affect the OC campus this fall with new construction projects and programs designed to meet the needs of many of our students.  Some of those programs, such as the Computer Skills Center, the Success Academy and the upgraded Fitness for Life Center have contributed to our recent growth, but there are reports that career instructional programs like the new Dental Assisting and Air Conditioning/Refrigeration classes are also filled.

Construction of the new Student Services Center is scheduled to begin soon and we hope that our students will be patient as we build new facilities that will support them in their academic endeavors.

--- Dr. Richard Durán, Oxnard College President 

OXNARD COLLEGE OFFERS FALL  2007 SPEAKERS SERIES

United Farm Workers co-founder Dolores Huerta, U.S. Congresswoman Lois Capps and poets Maria Melendez and Elijah Imlay are among the guest lecturers appearing at the 2007 Fall Oxnard College Speakers Lecture Series that begins Wednesday, September 19, 2007. 

The Oxnard College Speakers Series is held on Wednesdays from 12:45 p.m. – 1:45 p.m. in LS 8 (Clock Tower Auditorium) and is funded in part by the Oxnard College Foundation.  The events are free, and students, faculty, staff and community members are welcome to attend.  Visitors need to purchase an all-day parking permit for $1.00.  The first lectures in September and October are as follows: 

September 19, 2007

Poet Maria Melendez on  “Sneaky Politics:  Side-swiping Contemporary Issues in Poetry”*

Maria Melendez, poet and finalist for the PEN Center USA Literary Awards for her book How Long She’ll Last in This World will read from her poetry and discuss the process of striking a tonal balance in writing between sounding urgent and sounding shrill.

September 26, 2007

Will Scherzberg presents “My Deaf Education”

In celebration of Deaf Awareness Week, Will Scherzberg, accompanied by other members from the deaf community, will provide personal insight on the educational experience from a deaf perspective, including a discussion of challenges and barriers, as well as successes. 

October 3, 2007

Nereyda de la O presents “Venezuela in Focus”

Nereyda de la O, UC Santa Cruz graduate, will show her documentary:  Empezando Ahora:  Voces de Venezuela/Starting Now:  Voices from Venezuela and will explore the political and social changes in Venezuela since 1999, with an emphasis on women organizing for economic justice.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    

October 10, 2007

Oxnard College Health Coordinator Mary Jones presents “Breast Cancer:  So Many Stories”

To mark the observance  of National Breast Cancer Awareness Month, OC Health Center coordinator Mary Jones will facilitate a panel discussion of women who have survived breast cancer and women who are still fighting the battle. 

October 17, 2007

Elijah Imlay presents “Veterans of War, Veterans of Peace*

Elijah Imlay, poet, therapist, meditation leader and Viet Nam vet, will read poems from his manuscript, Playing with the Band in Nam, and will discuss the value of combining writing with meditation to promote peace and healing from war. 

October 24, 2007

George Rodriguez presents “The Psychology of Superheroes”

George Rodriguez, Oxnard College psychology professor, will discuss issues facing the superhero, such as: alienation, relationship difficulties, fears of secret identity being discovered, and giving up powers to be “normal.” 

October 31, 2007

Professor Linda Kamaila presents “Witches:  Between the Rational and the Magical”

In celebration of Halloween, Linda Kamaila, Oxnard College anthropology professor, will lecture on the differences between witches, sorcerers and shamans and why people are drawn to witchcraft.

For more information on the Fall Speakers Series please contact Shelley Savren at ssavren@vcccd.edu or call ext. 1951

ORGANIZATIONAL & PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT OFFERS                                   PRESIDENT'S FORUM ON SEPTEMBER 20

The President’s Forum: Local Economy

When: Thursday, Sept. 20th from 2:00 P.M. to 3:30 P.M. in Letters and Science Lecture Hall LS-8

The executive director of the UCSB Economic Forecast Project and economic experts from Cal Lutheran University and the City of Oxnard will make up the panel of experts participating on the first "President's Forum: Local Economy" presentation moderated by OC Economics Professor Dr. Ishita Edwards on Thursday, September 20, from 2 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. in the Letters and Science Lecture Hall, LS-8.   This forum is open to all employees, students and community members. Registration is not necessary.    

The series of forums -- which is open to all employees -- is sponsored by the Organizational & Professional Development office.  The forums were proposed by Oxnard College President Dr. Richard Durán, who hopes to increase awareness, stimulate thought and discussion, as well as explore the implications for the community and the role of the community college with topics such as "Education: K-12" on October 18 and "Land Use and Housing" on November 15. 

Scheduled speakers for September 20:  

Dr. Bill Watkins the Executive Director of the UCSB Economic Forecast Project

Dr. Charles T. Maxey, Dean for the School of Business at California Lutheran University

Michele Pettes, President and CEO of the Economic Development Cooperative of Ventura County 

Steven Kinney, President of the Economic Development Corporation of Oxnard.  

Oxnard College Economics Professor Dr. Ishita Edwards will moderate.  

ORGANIZATIONAL AND PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS   

The Organizational and Professional Development (OPD) office is still accepting registration for staff development workshops that have been scheduled throughout the Fall.  

To register for workshops, send an e-mail to Vilma P. Contreras at vcontreras@vcccd.edu requesting a registration form or send her an e-mail with the following information: the name and date of the workshop;  your full name, position, and status (full or part-time); your e-mail address and phone number; your supervisors name and e-mail.  There are not costs associated to these workshops.  The schedule of upcoming workshops in September are as follows:

Friday, Sept. 21, 2007: Understanding the Role of the Community College in Serving Our Students
Target Learners: All employees 
When: 1:00 P.M. to 4:30 P.M.    Room: LS – 15


Thursday, Sept. 27, 2007: Banner General Finance 
*Prerequisites: None 

Target Learners: All employees responsible for reviewing budgets or entering requisitions. 

When: 1:00 P.M. to 5:00 P.M.     Room: OE-2



Friday, Sept. 28, 2007: SARS
Target Learners: Counselors 

When: 8:30 A.M. to 12:30 P.M.    Room: OE-3



Friday, Sept. 28, 2007: Banner, Budget/Finance and Electronic Approvals for Managers
Target Learners: Deans and Managers  

When: 1:00 P.M. to 5:00 P.M.     Room: OE-2 



"VISIONS OF THE CHANNEL ISLANDS" PHOTOGRAPHER AT MARINE CENTER SEPT. 23 

Noted ocean photographer Roger Conrad will share his photography and experiences of the "Visions of the Channel Islands" project during a special lecture on Sunday, Sept. 23, at 2 p.m. at the Oxnard College Marine Education Center and aquarium located at Fisherman's Wharf at Channel Islands Harbor, Oxnard.

For a year Conrad worked with artists in different media as they depicted their creative visions of the Channel Islands National Park off the coast of Ventura County.  Conrad, who is also an industrial designer and former faculty member at the California Institute of the Arts in Valencia, California, is known for promoting interest in the arts through exhibit design and free art photography. 

For more information on the lecture contact Dee Anderson at 805 985-9801. 

OXNARD COLLEGE HOSTS TEEN FILM PROGRAM ON SEPTEMBER 29  

On Saturday, September 29, local budding filmmakers will get a chance to hone their craft at Oxnard College as part of the Teen Film Program, which is associated with the Tenth Annual Oxnard Independent Film Festival (O.I.F.F.) running the weekends of Sept. 20-23 and Sept. 28-30 at the Plaza Cinemas 14 in Downtown Oxnard.                                                                                                                                                                                                                           The Teen Film Program takes place on the Oxnard College campus and features workshops on lighting, acting, audio mixing and build your own camera dolly.   The program is free to youth ages 13 to 19 years but teens must register in advance to receive their choice of workshops.  They can sign up by emailing  their name, age, contact number and email address to: oxnardfilmfest@yahoo.com                                                                                                                                                                                                      Presenters include OCTV's Kitty Merrill and film and television instructor Andres Orozco from Oxnard College, industry professionals and filmmakers.  Live music and film screenings by the aspiring directors will round out the event.  

In Film Festival news, a film by OC student Higdalio Robles, "El Gallo Negro," was chosen to be screened on Saturday, Sept. 22nd at 3 p.m.   Some of the other independent films screening on Sept. 29th at the Plaza Cinemas include, “Reaping Services,” “Jungle Gym,” “Be a Man, Be Responsible," "Thanks Killing," and "Resilience."  Additional films screening at Oxnard High School are "Ninja Project," "Rape Awareness," Restroom Run" and "Grades."                                                                                                                                                                  The City of Oxnard’s Recreation Division and Oxnard College have embraced this festival and given it their full support, according to Oxnard Film Festival director Elena Smith.  “It’s a wonderful opportunity to learn about filmmaking and to meet other talented and creative people who may just help you out on your next project,” she added.                                                                                                                                           For complete details on this year’s Oxnard Independent Film Festival please visit www.oxnardfilmfest.com/teenfilmprogram.html

OC ASSOCIATED STUDENTS HOST "CLUB RUSH DAY"  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   The Associated Students of Oxnard College hosted a “Club Rush Day” on Tuesday, September 11, 2007, from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. to encourage students to sign up for various campus clubs and activities scheduled for the Fall 2007 Semester.  Club information booths were set up around the Letters and Science Clocktower, said OC Associated Students Vice President XimenaValle.                            

Some of the clubs recruiting members are MECHA, ESL, Ballet Folklorico, NEMA, Auto Club, Latin Dance Club, MESS, Video Club, Theatre Arts Club, Culinary Arts, Cheerleading, Psychology, Chemistry and Asian Pacific Students United, she said.  

“We’re encouraging students to stop by and get informed about these clubs and what they have to offer,” said Valle.  “Also, if students are interested in forming a new club, the Associated Student Government will help them get started,” she added.                                           

 For more information contact Ximena Valle at ocasvicepresident@vcccd.edu

UNIVERSITY INFORMATION OFFERED AT OXNARD COLLEGE TRANSFER DAY

Oxnard College will host its annual College Transfer Day on Thursday, October 4, 2007 from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. in the OC Clocktower Promenade area.                                                                              

Interim OC Transfer Center coordinator Cesar Flores said that students will be able to obtain admissions and program information from college and university representatives at this annual fall transfer event.  Some of the transfer specialists expected to be present at the event include representatives from UCLA, UCSB, California Lutheran University, Humboldt, UC Berkeley, UC Davis, UC Irvine, UC Los Angeles, UC Riverside, UC Santa Cruz, Concordia, La Sierra, St. Mary’s, University of LaVerne, Woodbury, Cal Poly SLO, CSU Channel Islands, CSU Northridge, CSU Long Beach & more.  For more information please contact Flores at cflores@vcccd.edu

 

	


EVENING DEAN SCHEDULE FOR FALL 2007

With the beginning of the fall semester on August 20 an effort was made to establish a schedule for evening dean coverage of the OC campus after  5 p.m.  The duties of the evening dean are generally to walk the campus to make sure evening classes are running on schedule and  to be available in the event of an emergency. The deans on evening duty are:

Monday -- Dr. Jaime Casillas

Tuesday -- Dr. Henry Villanueva

Wednesday -- Floyd Martin

Thursday -- Dr. Lyn MacConnaire

To reach the evening dean between the hours of 5 p.m. and 7 p.m. faculty and staff should contact the switchboard operator available until 7 p.m. at 986-5800, or just dial "0."

In the event of an emergency after 7 p.m., please contact Campus Police at 986-5805. 

OC STAFF JOIN MEN'S BASKETBALL MENTOR PROGRAM

Fifteen members of the Oxnard College Men’s Basketball team met their Oxnard College faculty, staff and administrator mentors at a first-ever Mentor Luncheon held Friday, September 7.  

The event was coordinated and organized by first-season Oxnard College Men’s Basketball Coach Jeff Theiler, who thanked the mentors for volunteering to work with the students to help meet their college obligations, such as maintaining their academic eligibility.   By introducing programs like the newly-organized Sunday Night Seminars and setting up a schedule of tutorial sessions Theiler is taking no chances.  He is also confident that with regular weekly meetings with their mentors, the young athletes in his charge will be able to balance the athletic and conditioning demands of their basketball season with the academic requirements they need to stay on the Condor Men's Basketball Team.

"Thank you for your commitment to these young athletes," Theiler told the 15 Oxnard College staff members, including interim Dean of Math/Science/Health/Athletics Floyd Martin, counselors Ross Fontes, Everardo Rivera, David Lopez and Academic Senate President Scott Corbett.  "Right now your support comes at a critical time as they adjust to the conditioning and the academics kicking in at the same time."

As the basketball players shared a sub sandwich lunch with their new mentors, they sounded grateful to have as much college support as possible.

"I admit, I looked at VC but I didn't feel too welcomed there," said Matthew Merricks. "I think things will be better here at Oxnard." 

Theiler has also put together a schedule of upcoming events for the team to host, including a faculty luncheon and a fund-raising barbecue for the program at the beginning of the basketball season.  He's actively seeking corporate sponsorship of the men’s basketball program as well as community sponsors for the OC Men's Basketball team through the "Blue Wave" Club with memberships ranging from the $50 Coaches Club to the $250 Condor Club. 

The Oxnard community is also standing by to help in any way it can, said the Rev. Jim Gilmer, who also attended the Mentor luncheon.

 "Jeff is doing great things here with the team,"  Gilmer added.

The list of Oxnard College Mentors is as follows: 

Ross Fontes, EOPS Counselor

Everardo Rivera, EOPS Counselor

Ana Maria Valle, EOPS Coordinator

Debra Cronin, Information Technology Computer Specialist

Scott Corbett, History Professor and Academic Senate President

Alex Lynch, Engineering Technology Professor

David Lopez, Matriculation Counselor

Daniel Goicoechea, Counselor

Linda Faasua, Financial Aid Officer

Lucy Paez, Counseling Assistant

Floyd Martin, Interim Dean, Math/Science/Health/Physical Education Dept.

Violet Morales, Admissions and Records Technician

Debra Tyson, Admissions and Records Technician

Eric Boys, Adjunct English professor 

Upcoming publication dates for The OC Communicator are October 1st (September 28 deadline for submissions) and October 15 (October 12 deadline for submissions). 

